ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
26 July 2021
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Bell and Stott, Horton, Sleight, Yeo, Ward and Widd
Apologies were received from the Ward Councillors.
There were 3 members of the public in attendance.

The meeting was held at Etton Village Hall. 
40/21 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
41/21 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meetings held on the 4th May 2021 and the 28th June 2021 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
42/21 - WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There were no issues to raise with the Ward Councillors.  

43/21 – PRINCIPLE OF OUTLINING PLANNING PERMISSION FOR HOUSING AT WEST END OF VILLAGE – Two members of the public attended to ask the Parish Council’s views on the suitability of a piece of land at the west of the village for outline planning permission for housing.  Parish Councillors gave their initial feedback, noting that the land was outside of the village development limits and that a formal response could only be provided when plans had been submitted.  The residents were thanked for taking the time to consult the Parish Council, prior to submitting their application.  
44/21 PARISH COUNCIL CO-OPTION – Resolved – That Peter Riding would be co-opted to the Parish Council.
45/21 CLERK UPDATE – Low Gardham Farm had given their consent to have a defibrillator installed on their building and a request had been submitted to a local charity for funding.  The pond project group had submitted a lengthy funding bid to the FCC, which was expected to be determined in September.  A local farmer had been very supportive of the Parish Council’s request to adapt ploughing / cultivation in an attempt to prevent surface water run off impacting on properties at the West end of the village.  A planning application had been submitted for the war memorial plaque. Councillor Holmes had installed a number of dog fouling signs throughout the village.  Councillor Holmes also agreed to obtain quotes for repainting the village benches.  
46/21 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATES – Councillor Stott provided feedback on the details of the East Riding of Yorkshire Council planning update meeting.  Councillor Yeo advised that residents using the bus shelter had complained of the smell from the nearby litter bin, which was being used to dispose of dog waste.  Cllr Yeo also reported that kerbstones at the pumping station near to the pond needed to be replaced, and that the footpath between 94 and 102 Main Street had been in a hazardous state of disrepair following building works, but had now been patched up.  Cllr Yeo advised that Councillor Widd and Mr Bugg had done a tremendous job in restoring the village shield, which had previously been attached to the Millennium Beacon, and proposed that either the shield, or the shield and beacon, should be relocated to a more prominent position in the village.  

Resolved – That the Clerk would i) arrange for a new litter bin to be sited opposite the bus stop for dog waste, ii) report the kerbstones at the pumping station to ERYC iii) write to Mr Widd and Mr Bugg to thank them for their work on the Millennium Beacon shield iii) enquire whether planning permission was required to install the shield on a grass verge or in the War Memorial Garden.  
47/21 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

i. Fire Service, Safe and Well information for next newsletter

ii. Police and Crime Commissioner, Introducing New PCC Jonathan Evison

iii. ERYC, Invitation to comment on Draft Local Plan Update

iv. ERYC, Advice on Public Meetings.  

v. ERYC, “Do it For East Yorkshire Community Grant”  

vi. ERYC, Consultation on Bus Services and Bus Stops 

vii. ERYC, Invitation to complete national highway survey 

viii. ERYC, Acknowledgement of request for info re cutting grass verges 

ix. ERYC, Community Tree Fund

x. ERYC, 2022 Birthday Honours list 

xi. Pageant Master, Queen’s Jubilee Beacons 

xii. ERYC, Invitation to residents to take part in YORSwitch.

xiii. Local Landowner, Flood improvements 

xiv. Resident, Cherry Burton Bridge road safety risk 

xv. ERYC, Notice of planning approval, 86 Main Street, erection of a sliding electric entrance gate etc  

xvi. ERYC, Request to provide support to vulnerable residents during heightened demand due to third COVID wave.

ii) that the Parish Council would consider options for the ERYC Community Grant at the next meeting iii) that the clerk would make a submission to the Queen’s Birthday Honours List iv) that the Parish Council would begin planning for the Queens Jubilee celebrations in 2022 v) that the clerk would request ERYC to consider installing additional road markings following incident on Cherry Burton Bridge.

48/21 QUEENS PLATINUM JUBILEE – Councillor Yeo advised that Buckingham Palace had encouraged Parish Councils to plant a tree to commemorate the Queen’s platinum jubilee.  The meeting identified a piece of land by the pond as a potential location for a Japanese Flowering Cherry tree or a Maple tree, and also New Road for a potential avenue of Birch Trees.  


Resolved – i) That the Parish Council supported the principle of planting a memorial tree and that the Clerk would ask ERYC for advice on the suitability of the identified locations.

49/21 COMMUNITY PLAQUE INITATIVE – Councillor Yeo gave an update on the community plaque initiative.  Research in East Riding Archives had been informative, but census information did not record the addresses of businesses that had once existed in the village.  A local resident had provided very helpful information, and Councillor Yeo was looking to find further records.  Councillor Ward suggested the name of a local historian.  
50/21 WAR MEMORIAL STEEL PLAQUE – Resolved – That the Council would purchase a stainless steel plaque for the war memorial, at an approximate cost of for £325, with the inscription: “To commemorate those who served in the Second World War 1939 – 1945 and to remember Donald S Kay who gave his life”, subject to planning consent.  The new plaque would match the font and size of the existing plaque. 
51/21 CHURCH WAY GRANT REQUEST – Resolved – That the Parish Council would award a £773 grant to a local community group, as a one quarter payment towards the resurfacing of Church Way.

52/21 - TO AGREE ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that the following accounts be approved for payment:  

· Alan Bravey
- Salary and Expenses June and July – 121.22

· HMRC  - PAYE June and July - £71.20
53/21 – ITEMS FOR PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON THE 13TH SEPTEMBER – Resolved – that Community Assets, Millennium Beacon, Queens Jubilee Planting and the East Riding Community Grant would be added to the next agenda.
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